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We are excited for the summer green and sunshine! 

The KVR strives to keep communication and education 

at the forefront for our visitors.  Here are some key 

points to ponder when visiting the KVR: 

Equestrian and Mountain Bike trails open for the  

season May 1
st
, weather permitting; hiking is available 

year round . Trails will close throughout the season  

(except for hiking) due to wet conditions. It is important 

to refrain from using natural surface trails in wet weath-

er.  Old 131 Trail and Star Valley Trail remain open dur-

ing wet weather trail closures.  The trails on the KVR are 

designed and constructed to be highly sustainable and 

offer users the safest and most enjoyable trail experi-

ence possible, so wet condition trail closures ensure 

they stay that way. We greatly appreciate your under-

standing and cooperation in an effort to keep the trails in 

optimum condition.   

The crew is busy doing regular maintenance on the trail 

system.  We encourage users to get involved in steward-

ship on the trails.  Reporting down trees, trail tread is-

sues and other problems are ways users can help the 

crew keep the trails in optimal condition for all to enjoy.  

Good trail etiquette is always your responsibility as a 

user.  It is one of the best ways to give back to the prop-

erty.   As always practice the leave no trace principles. 

Pack it in ï Pack it out! 

As a reminder, all users and parking (except when  

hunting and fishing) are required to have and display a 

current 2017 trail pass either in the form of an annual 

pass or day pass.  You can get your trail pass at the  

Visitor Center or by visiting any one of the 15 Iron Rang-

ers or self-registration stations located on the KVR.   

Did you know that the KVR has an Adopt ïA- Trail Pro-

gram?  Many of the trails have been adopted by local  

volunteers.  If you or your group is interested in adopting 

a trail on the KVR, contact the Visitor Center for more  

information.  Current volunteers are reminded to check 

their adopted sections soon and return their reports to the 

KVR Property Manager, Jason Leis.  

We always welcome you to visit our website, Facebook 

page, and Instagram. And of course, call or stop at the 

Visitor Centerðwe will be happy to answer any questions. 

As if you needed another excuse to get out on the trails, 

enjoy the gorgeous summer months! 

Summer 2017 

Happy Summer!  
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The first project will involve removing the culvert on the Rockton bike trail to make a water crossing. The second 

project will be re-routing the Hoot Owl trail from Scratch Avenue to Big Valley Road. The existing trail will stay open 

during the construction of the new trail. This shared use trail will complete the re-routes on the East loop of the KVR 

trail system. Bridge 13, which is a historic steel pony truss bridge, will be removed this summer to be sand blasted 

and repainted. That portion of the trail will be closed during the repainting process; when we know the official date, 

we will post it on our website and Facebook page.  Also on the list is building a bridge on Old 131 in the area of the 

Indian Creek Trail. The two large culverts there currently will be removed and a covered bridge put in its place, so 

the section between Rockton and Indian Creek Road Trail will be closed as well.  Federal funds through the Bureau 

of Indian Affairs is paying for both bridge maintenances, as well as part of the Old 131 Trail! The Old 131 Trail sur-

face will be ground up and new blacktop will be put down about 10 feet wide for the length of Old 131 from County 

P to Rockton. When we know dates and times of trail closures we will post them.  

Thank you for your cooperation and happy summer! 
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2nd Annual KVR Trail Challenge 
One of the best ways to get out and experience the Kickapoo Val-

ley for yourself is to hike on our trails, and to make sure youôve 

hiked them all, join us on our second annual KVR Trail Challenge! 

With over 50 scenic trail miles to discover, challenge yourself to 

hike all 60 trail segments by December 31, 2017 to win a small 

prize and be entered in a drawing to win even more! Once you start 

you wonôt want to stop, so stop by the visitor center to grab a form 

and get exploring! 

Summertime means Improvement Projects! 


